Edison State College
Nursing Programs

Meeting: Nursing Faculty Meeting
Date and Time: September 17, 2010, 10:00 a.m.
Location:  Building AA, Room 166
In attendance:  M. Lewis, A. Kopp, G. Wetzel, M. Kruger, M. Jenner, D. Weeks, D. Ebaugh, K. Tenrreiro, S. Holland, C. Bogar, S. Rothwell, B. Holbrook, S. Wells, C. Victor, C. Turton, N. Stadelmann, P. Sanford, R. Lewis, A. Harner, K. Fairchild, C. Dehaney-Duffus, D. Scelsi, M. Herlin, G. Tracey

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	OUTCOME

	Employer Surveys
	Sharon Rothwell distributed a sample employer survey based on student learning outcomes.  The faculty discussed how to implement the surveys.  Some suggestions were: through the mail, through the colloquium, have students give to the employer and employer mail back to Edison, email to employer, Survey Monkey.

The evaluations are not individual but how the overall outcomes mesh with overall student learning outcomes. 
	Send suggestions to Sharon Rothwell.

Evaluation Committee will handle employer surveys.  Evaluation Committee will contact LMHS, NCH, CRMC, Hospice, etc. for contact person.

	Consortium Progress
	The Consortium Committee:  Bobby Holbrook, Sharon Rothwell, Anita Johnson, Margaret Kruger and Gayle Wetzel.  Bobby Holbrook reported that the Consortium is being developed with Edison OnLine for better communication across the district with students and faculty.  It will show announcements, volunteer opportunities, post schedules, surveys, open area for student comments, etc.

	The committee continues to develop the Consortium.

	Nursing Exit Survey
	Sharon Rothwell distributed a sample Graduate Exit Survey and asked for feedback.  The NLNAC stated that our present survey is not specific enough.

Sharon also handed out Proposed Course Meetings, Committee Membership for 2010-2011 and Course Committees 2010-2011.

	Send suggestions/corrections/additions/deletions to Sharon Rothwell.

	BSN 
	Gail Tracey reported that 67 BSN students will graduate in December 2010.  The following changes in the curriculum are being made: Pharm from 4 weeks to 8 weeks and Patho from 8 weeks to full semester.  85 prospective BSN students are ready to begin the program in Spring 2011.  It is possible that in Fall 2011 a blended cohort may be offered on the Collier campus.
	

	Student Interactions:  CSSE Data

	Mary Lewis met with Drs. Walker, Thomas and Atkins to discuss standardized testing within Nursing.  Dr. Walker is against standardized testing.

	Dr. Lewis reported that there is no correlation between GPA and HESI test scores. More research is required to find factors associated with success in nursing programs.

	Nursing Application and HESI test Process
	Mary Lewis reported that the Coordinators would meet at 1:00 p.m. today to discuss the nursing application and HESI.
	

	Committee Reports and Schedules
	Gayle Wetzel reported Curriculum Committee is updating systematic plan.

Margaret Kruger that Standard I committee is working on comparison of new values of the college and one issue to be added is culture.

Bobby Holbrook reported that the Student Nurse Handbook 2010-2011 has been posted on the Nursing webpage.

Susan Holland reported that on Standard VI: they are looking at the data.

Anne Harner reported that the Resources Committee has not met.
	

	Course Reports
	Debra Ebaugh, Suzanne Wells and Cathy Bogar have found major inconsistencies between campuses in mental health courses.  They are working towards getting the course more uniform across the district.

Cheryl Turton reported on academic integrity.  She feels an integrity statement and honor code should be instituted.
	



The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

The next Nursing faculty meeting date is Friday, October 15,  2010.  Please be so kind as to allow enough travel time so the meeting can begin on time.
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